
SLT,  EDC  to  work  on
unresolved land issues
South Lake Tahoe and El Dorado County officials are expected
to get together soon to work on resolving issues pertaining to
county-owned properties and facilities in the city.

Up for discussions are Lakeview Commons, Campground by the
Lake, and buildings that house the senior center, museum, art
building and the visitors’ center. El Dorado County owns the
land and provides programs, while the city oversees operations
and maintenance of the buildings.

The county’s ad hoc committee is made up of Supervisors Sue
Novasel and Ron Mikulaco, with Supervisor Brian Veerkamp as
the alternate.

Novasel said she expects the ad hoc committee to report back
to the Board of Supervisors at the special Tahoe meeting on
Aug. 31.

However, the city isn’t even discussing the formation of an ad
hoc committee until the council’s Aug. 4 meeting.

“We are very pleased the county has established an ad hoc
committee to work with city on these issues. We’ve discussed
these topics with Supervisor Novasel since she was elected and
discussed the need to resolve the city-county agreement for
the 56-acre property and look forward to finding the right
solution for the benefit of the many community members who
utilize these properties,” City Manager Nancy Kerry told Lake
Tahoe News.

— Lake Tahoe News staff report
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